VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES 

March 23, 2010

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the counselor’s office. Members present were:  Mrs. Kim Wood, Mrs. Rachel Webb, Mrs. Karen Madriaga, Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher, Mr. Hoe Yong and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mrs. Janay Sutton was a visitor.   Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.42) 
 Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the regular meeting Minutes from February 18, 2010. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.43) 

REPORTS

Allocations for 2010-11 – The council reviewed our projected allocations for students and staff. We are projected to have 477 students next year. Our kindergarteners will be going to North Park Elementary School. Students who live in the Vineland subdivision will be going to Meadow View Elementary. Mrs. Madriaga made a motion to approve the allocations. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.44)

Needs List – The council discussed our Needs List. We will not be getting new heating and air in our building this summer. Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the Needs List. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried 10.45

Student Achievement – Mr. Dennis reported that our 3rd – 5th grade students are taking common assessments to monitor student achievement. The tests consist of multiple choice questions and an open response question. 

February Budget – The council reviewed the February budget. Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the budget. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.46) 
Committee Reports –There were no committee reports to review.
Accident Reports –The council reviewed the Accident Reports. There are no issues that need action.

INFORMATION

CATS Testing is still scheduled to start April 19th. Mr. Dennis reported that we will get a Reading Coach and Math Coach for the 2010-11 school year. We will have summer school here for three weeks beginning July 6th. Mrs. Roxie Claywell is going to be our coordinator. The summer lunch program will be here this summer.
MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 20th, 2010 at 3:00 p.m.
AGENDA ITEMS

Some of the agenda items for the April meeting will include the Approval of the updated CSIP, Committee Reports, Student Achievement, March Budget, and the Accident Report.

ADJOURN

Mrs. Webb made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:45 p.m.  Mrs. Madriaga seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.47)

